
4th June 2024 
Dear Parents and Children, 
Welcome to the Summer term in Deer Class. If you were able to see our 
class assembly you might remember us saying that we are nearly at the 
summer holidays but we still have lots of fantastic learning to squeeze in.  
 
There are more opportunities for you come into school this half term, in 

particular the Open Afternoon in July.  There are also transition events  for the 

children to meet their new teachers in Year 4.   Keep an eye on the calendar on 

our website for dates, times and other details. 

As always, thank you very much for your on-going support, and please do not 

hesitate to contact me if you have any further questions or concerns during this 

half term.  I look forward to seeing you at one of our Summer events.   

Best wishes,   
Claire Henderson 

PE UPDATE  PE will be on Tuesday and Thursday afternoons this half 
term, but PE kits should stay in school during the week to allow for 
timetable changes and visiting coaches.  Children should have PE kits 
(t-shirt and shorts) including suitable shoes.   

LEARNING AT HOME  

SPELLINGS: New lists and tests are both on Fridays. 

TIMES TABLES: Tuesdays. 

READING: Children should aim to read at least 3 times a week at home, and regularly change 

their school reading books.   Please remember to support the children by hearing them read 

and recording this in their planner. They should have their reading book and planner in school 

every day but it should return home each evening too. 

 

 Our history topic this half term is local 

history and we are looking at Shipbuilding 

on the River Tyne. If  you have any 

relatives that worked in the shipbuilding 

industry  on the Tyne and have any stories or 

items that you can share we would love to 

hear them! 

We are @DeerClassHFS 


